

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, March 16, 2021                   


CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
The March 16, 2021 meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 7:00 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present: Simons, Ehrhardt and Coutts.  Also present for the Township was Administrator Rose.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Coutts, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the                March 2, 2021 meeting were approved.  Bills in the amount of $15,217.48 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $76,774.83 were reported with a list of each on file.

PUBLIC:

402 REALTY, INC. – CONDITIONAL USE
Attorney Christopher Weed together with his clients were in attendance seeking approval of their conditional use application.  The matter had been to Township Planning, a public hearing had been conducted and it then went back to Planning.  The Planning Commission made recommendation for approval subject to conditions advised by Alternate Solicitor Henry together with a change from five parking spaces to four as set forth in Kiley’s letter of March 21, 2021.  Accordingly, on a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Coutts and unanimously carried the conditional use was approved subject to those conditions.  The Supervisors asked Mrs. Rose to contact Attorney Henry to issue the approval letter setting forth those conditions.
PAPARELLA MINOR SUBDIVISION:
Mrs. Rose told the Supervisors that the Paparella map they signed at their March 2, 2021 meeting had had a revision to add some lot combination wording.  Accordingly, she asked the Supervisors to resign the maps.  On a motion by Mr. Coutts, seconded by Mr. Ehrhardt and unanimously carried the maps were resigned with a March 16, 2021 date.  
SEWAGE STUDY FUNDING:
Mrs. Rose had a letter Mike Bisignani had drafted and asked to be put on township letterhead to be forwarded to DEP asking for a TAR Review Meeting in an effort to apply for an Act 13 grant to recoup some of the monies the township has expended so far in an effort to complete the 537 Plan.  The Supervisors discussed the current proposed stimulus money that should be coming to the township together with a possibility of other grant monies Representative Cartwright is pushing.  The Supervisors signed the letter but asked Mrs. Rose to check with Mr. Bisignani to get his opinion as whether the letter should still be sent.  
ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM.
CORRESPONDENCE:
03-01-2021

Blooming Grove Township



Ambulance Meeting
03-01-2021

PA Game Commission



Bridge construction project

03-08-2021

Pike County Conservation District


Tanglwood Lakes dredging

03-02-2021

Sharon Schroeder, Recorder of Deeds

Transfer Tax Report




Brian T. Kelly, CPA




2020 Audit

